GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Wednesday 3rd September 2003 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. D J Lace


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. C A Moughtin


Mr R J Quayle 


Mrs J C Scanes

Apologies
Mrs. T M Birkett


In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

CHAIRMAN’S
03/189
The Chairman welcomed the Press to the September 

WELCOMED

Board meeting and referred to a letter of thanks received from the Peel Carnival Committee in respect of the assistance given to the 2003 carnival by the Commissioners staff.  The Chairman also referred to the helpful assistance offered by the outdoor staff and the refuse contractor in respect of tidying up after the Viking Longboat Races.  

MINUTES
03/190
The Minutes of the General Meeting held on 6th August 2003 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

HARBOUR
03/191
Reference was made back to Minute 03/135 and it was 

FOOTBRIDGE

noted that the commencement of the contract to erect a harbour footbridge and water retention scheme had been deferred to the end of September/early October 2003.  As a result it was stated that the Traditional Boat Week Festival scheduled for 2004 had been cancelled as the contract for the bridge would not be completed by July 2004.   



The Town Clerk confirmed that the suggestion for the provision of a floating pontoon on the breakwater had been considered by the Harbour Division of the Department of Transport and could prove viable.  

COMMISSIONERS
03/192
Reference was made back to Minute 03/138 regarding

WEBSITE

the provision of a Commissioners website.  After discussion it was AGREED that Mr. Lace, Mrs. Atcheson and Mrs. Birkett be co-opted onto a working party to explore with the website provider the format and style of the proposed new website.  

MOTORCROSS
03/193
It was confirmed that the recent motorcross event

PEEL BEACH

organised by Ramsey Motorcycle Club on Peel beach had proved most successful with the sum of £700 being raised for the RNLI.  

MANX FESTIVAL
03/194
The Chairman referred back to Minute 03/141 and 

WEEK 2004

indicated that in place of the cancelled Traditional Boat Week consideration should be given to celebration of Manx Festival Week.  The Chairman requested that members, who may have some ideas, to come forward in due course.

STANDING ORDERS
03/195
Mr. Lightfoot indicated that if the Board was to conduct its business in an alternative way (i.e. by two full Board meetings per month) then there would be a need for the submission of a Notice of Motion.  The Town Clerk confirmed that in accordance with Standing Orders a Notice of Motion would need to be submitted by the Thursday proceeding the statutory meeting.  NOTED
STREET TRADERS
03/196
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/152 regarding

LICENCE

the issue of Street Traders Licences for operators to provide fast food and cold snacks.  Mr. Lightfoot enquired whether the provision of a street traders licence should also then apply to the garage proprietor who had placed vehicles on the Quay marked for sale.  The Town Clerk indicated that he would look into the matter and if that was the case then a requirement for the operator to submit an application would be made and subsequently considered by the Commissioners.

RECYCLING
03/197
Reference was made back to Minute 03/155 regarding a

ISSUES

letter from Mr. Gimbert on recycling issues with particular reference to the proposed establishment of a vertical-composting unit.  The situation was clarified in that Mr. Gimbert was looking to set up an Island wide committee and any member that had an interest in such issues was requested to put his or her name forward for inclusion on the committee to be arranged by Mr. Gimbert.

MINUTES
03/198
A Report of the Works Committee held on 18th August 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

MINUTES
03/199
A Report of the Recreation and Entertainment’s Committee held on 19th August 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

PEEL CAMPSITE
03/200
Mr. Lace referred back to Minute 03/168 and indicated that in his opinion there was insufficient space to provide a new play area at the campsite.  It was AGREED that an information sign be erected at the campsite amenity block indicating the town and the location of the various play areas. 

WESTERN
03/201
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/172 and 

VIKINGS RUGBY CLUB
suggested the Board needed to re-think its view that the rugby club be opposed in their proposal to establish a clubhouse on the headlands field.  He referred to the Kiosk that previously stood on the headlands field and the earlier proposals that a hotel be established at this site.  NOTED
MINUTES
03/202
A Report of the Housing Committee held on 20th August 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

MINUTES
03/203
A Report of the Finance Committee held on 26th August 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

ENERGY FROM
03/204
The Town Clerk tabled a draft response to the 

WASTE CONSULTATION
consultation exercise organised by the Department of Local Government and the Environment in respect of the energy from the waste plant at Richmond Hill, Douglas.  Members noted the draft and AGREED that it be forwarded to the Department under the consultation process.  It was AGREED that thanks be extended to Mr. Dobbie who had advised the Commissioners in this respect.

W C CLEANING
03/205
At the request of Mr. Lightfoot it was AGREED that 

SYSTEM

Minute C03/104 held In Committee at the Board meeting on 6th August 2003 be transferred to the public record.



The Town Clerk referred back to Minute C03/059 and reported that the Whiff-a-Way cleaning system had been installed at the public conveniences on Victoria Road and appeared to be operating most satisfactorily.



Arising therefrom Mrs. Sweeney reported upon a number of youths who were in the toilets throwing sand and paper around and making a mess.  It was noted that such activities made the cleaner’s job that much more difficult.

FISH WASTE
03/206
At the request of Mr. Lightfoot it was AGREED that 

ABSTRACTION PLANT
Minute C03/105 held at the Board meeting on 6th August 2003 be transferred to the public record.



Reference was made back to Minute C03/062 and concern was expressed at the possibility of fish waste being disposed of via the public drainage system.  It was AGREED that a letter be sent to Mr. Rimington, Minister at the Department of Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry.

MAROWN CIVIC
03/207
The Town Clerk read out an invitation from Mr. Ken

SERVICE

Speers, Chairman of Marown Parish Commissioners to attend his Civic Sunday Service on 21st September 2003 at 3p.m. in Marown Parish Church.  The Chairman indicated that she would attend.

WESTERN 
03/208
Mr. Crookall updated the Board on the current position

SWIMMING POOL

regarding the building of the Western Swimming Pool.  It was anticipated that the pool would be completed within the next four weeks and open sometime during early to mid October.  Mr. Crookall confirmed that the pool would operate with a staff of fourteen and wished to publicise the fact that lessons would be available for non-swimmers and those wishing to improve their swimming.  He requested anyone interested to contact either himself or the Swimming Pool Clerk.  

WAREHOUSE
03/209
Mr. Lightfoot referred to the hoardings surrounding the

STATION ROAD

cleared site at the former Warehouse, Station Road and indicated that they covered the full length of the pavement with no provision being made for pedestrians.  It was requested that the matter be investigated with particular enquiry as to the provision of signs for pedestrians regarding the danger. 

MICHAEL STREET
03/210
Mr. Quayle referred to the no-entry sign at the bottom of Michael Street being removed by a vehicle driver to enable access.  Members advised Mr. Quayle to pass the vehicle registration number to the Police for possible action.  Mrs. Moughtin indicated that some leeway was required to enable shopkeepers to operate efficiently in terms of deliveries etc. 



This part of the meeting ended at 7.40p.m.
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